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The Department of Arizona has been busy updating the Unit and District Constitution and 
Bylaws.  The Department started the year off with a new Department Secretary who uploaded 
Unit and District C&B’s onto the computer, the secretary then printed hard copies of all the Units 
and Districts that didn’t have a current copy in their respective file.   
 
Ten units submitted changes/updates to their bylaws, and all were approved by the Department 
Chairman.  Three Districts also submitted updates/changes to be approved. 
 
This year the Department President asked  three Past Department Presidents go through the 
Department Governing Documents looking for items that need updating and getting those 
changes ready to go in front of the membership for approval.   
 
With the Department Convention a month away, we currently have nine resolutions submitted to 
make changes/updates in our Policy and Procedures.   
 
 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
Rose Ficklin 
Secretary 
Department of Arizona 
 
 
 
 
 
 


